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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday   Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, October 24th Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union • Senior Ministry Grief Support Program St. Angela Merici Parish, Florissant, Missouri  Monday, October 25th • Exercise Class • Senior Wii Bowling League  Tuesday, October 26th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Finance Committee  Wednesday, October 27th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • Zumba Class • Halloween Trunk or Treat Evening Our Lady of the Rosary Parish Parking Lot  Thursday, October 28th • Church Renovation Committee  Friday, October 29th • Old Testament Bible Study Deacon Dave Harpring, Our Lady of the Rosary  Saturday, October 30th • American Cancer Society Walk Parish Team at Forest Part, Upper Muny Lot • Sacrament of Penance   Sunday, October 31st    Thirty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union  Coming Special Events  Retreat for Parish Men & Women Friday-Sunday, November 5th-7th King’s House Retreat Center, Belleville, Illinois  Senior Ministry Bingo Saturday, November 13th Sacred Heart Parish, Florissant, Missouri  Youth Group Retreat Friday-Sunday, November 12th-14th Rockyvine Retreat Center, Dutzow, Missouri  Women’s Retreat Monday-Thursday, November 15th-18th White House Retreat Center Based on the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius  Trinity Catholic High School Open House—Sunday, November 7th 

Two Heads—and Hearts—Are Better Than One Democracy Needs Virtue—Democracy Needs You  Y EARS AGO WHEN I WAS TEACHING FIFTH GRADERS about salvation history I learned something about the gift of conscience that I never knew before.  Salvation history traces the history of God’s faithful and generous love for all people, through all times.  A love that the People of God—the Church—are called to proclaim “to the ends of the Earth” and “until the end of time”.  This kind of love is possible and promising because it’s rooted in the covenant between God and the People—deep, mutual love for each other.  Even before fifth grade children know how to love like this.  So our text book  proposed that we use these words to look for salvation history today and to learn how to make it  happen more often.  THINK Why am I here? What needs to be done?  REMEMBER What has experience taught me? What better choices do I have?  CHOOSE What different decision can I make? How long do I have to decide?  ACT What am I going to do?  When? Who can help me?  After a few weeks of applying these questions in their everyday lives, one of my students asked,  “Father, what’s your conscience?”  Now I had never used the word in class.   It was not in their textbooks or even the teacher’s guide.  But as soon as I heard the word, I knew that this was what we’d been talking about all these weeks.    In that class we talked a lot about this student’s insight and what it meant for us and for the future.   I felt some sadness that as a child I’d mostly been taught about “conscience” as something inside us all that “keeps us out of  trouble”.  This student help me to remember—even finally learn—that “conscience” is “a positive, God-given creative power for  creating and re-creating our own lives and our world”.   

The following year, with a new class of children, another student said, “Father, we have to add another word to the list!”  Turning the class over to her, she explained that “after doing all these things we have to”   WAIT What happened? What can or should I do different?  I often wonder what our world would look like today if I could have kept those two very insightful classes of fifth graders together for the past 30 years!?  Conscience is a part of every election cycle—not simply as an exercise of individual judgment, but as a  practice of decision-making within and by a community.  “Democracy needs virtue …  Democracy stands or falls with  the truths and values  which it embodies and promotes.   Democracy serves what is true  and right when it safeguards  the dignity of every human person, when it respects inviolable and  inalienable human rights,  when it makes the common good  the end and criteria regulating  all public and social life.”  Pope John Paul II 1995 Visit to the United States  Our constitution extends to churches and other religious organizations no less than to secular institutions and private citizens the right to  participate in the political process as a fundamental liberty.  For more information about our civil rights and responsibilities review the election guide of the Missouri Catholic  Conference at their web site—  www.mocatholic.org 
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       October 30-31  5:00pm  Linda Schneider*, Alma Smith*, Lynda Brand, Nancy Cooke, Larry Cooke, Barb Ellington, Marilyn Git-temeier, Dee Hooser, Jennifer Krsul-D  8:00am  Sr. Rose*, Larry Colombo, Betty Easley, Diana Goiodwin, Sandy Hamm, Betty Kondracki, Shirley Loy, Merry Marquart, Karen Kulla-D  10:30am  Bill Krenn*, Judy Krenn*, Ken Kleinberg, Debbie Maue, Marian Rosegrant, Judi Sams, Janet  Ulreich, Mike Walsh, Mary Nogalski-D,          October 30-31  5:00pm Joan Kearns 8:00am Pat Edgar 10:30am Gina Keppler            October 25—29  8:00am Ginny Maier & Bob Seidel     October 30-31 5:00pm Lauren Whittington, Grace Modde &   Philip Merz 8:00am Andrew Gerhart & David Bober 10:30am Bethany Bierman, Shay Garner & Terry   Stocking         October 30-31  5:00pm Carol Oldendorf & Barb Ellington 8:00am John & Joan Geerling 10:30am Jim & Joan Cuidon 

  MASS INTENTIONS  MONDAY October 25 8:00am  Bob Doughtery  TUESDAY October 26 6:30am  Robert Manning  WEDNESDAY  October 27 8:00am  Muriel Mainhardt    THURSDAY  October 28 6:30am  Art Meinhardt Bday 8:00am  School Mass at Our Lady of the  \  Rosary  FRIDAY October 29 8:00am  Muriel Meinhardt    SATURDAY October 30 5:00pm  Frank Manion  SUNDAY  October 31 8:00am  Robert Gravlin 10:30am Veronica Murphy 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS If you do not have an emergency contact number on file with the office, PLEASE, call and give us one. There have been situations when we needed to contact  a “next of kin”, and did not have an emergency number.  Please let us help you in a more timely fashion. 

Health Advisory It is That Time of Year Again  Your commitment to Mass is a sign of the vitality of our parish.  However, for the health of our whole community, if you are not feeling well, be attentive to these recommendations:  Don’t Come to Church: • With a fever-be fever free for 24hrs • When you’re not feeling well-achy, tired, sore throat, no energy • When you’re coughing and sneezing a lot with a runny nose or headache  When You Do Come To Church: • Use hand sanitizer at church entrances • With slight symptoms of or flu-  *Don’t take communion from the cup  *Offer the sign of peace with a friendly    wave or simple bow Thank you for your cooperation in taking respon-sibility for the health of our community.   Remember, it’s sad to miss Mass when you’re sick or taking care of someone who’s sick, but not sinful. 
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  If you or a family member or friend are admitted to the hospital, please call the office at 868-2310 and give us that information.  We would love to visit you and have the community pray for you.  Because of HIPA, the hospitals will not let us know you are there. BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND  ZUMBA RETURNED TO  HOLY NAME OF  JESUS  WHEN:   WEDNESDAYS WHERE:  COMMUNITY CENTER TIME: 6:00-7:00 P.M. Northeast County Senior Ministry BINGO is back! More BINGO and more fun is scheduled on  Saturday, November 13th from 12pm to 3pm.  Join us at Sacred Heart (751 N. Jefferson, Florissant) in the Parish Hall as doors open at 11am for a  concession stand with classic fare and desserts, 50/50 raffles, and BINGO to begin promptly at noon.  Marker-free game cards are available for 50 cents per set, with approximately three sets per hour.  Cash prizes will be awarded and some rounds will include fun prizes.  To make sure we have room and food for all, reservations are appreciated by Thursday,  November 11 to Shirley Schwartz at 839-0074, or Amy LeMieux at 664-9700. We hope to see you at our next traveling round of BINGO! 

   A LITTLE SALT WON’T HURT  The average American consumes about 1-3  teaspoons of salt a day.  Your body needs sodium for many functions; however, healthy adults should limit their sodium to about 1/4 teaspoon of salt per day.  Reducing the amount of sodium you consume may help to reduce or avoid high blood pressure.  That’s important because those with high blood pressure are more likely to develop heart disease and have a stroke.  Most foods in their natural state contain sodium.  But most sodium in our diet is added to food while it is being commercially processed or prepared at home.   When buying prepared and packaged foods, read the labels.  Watch for the words “soda” and  “sodium” and the symbol “Na” on labels.  Controlling your sodium intake doesn’t need to spoil the pleasure of a restaurant meal, but order selectively.  Consider these tips for meals:  • Don’t use the salt shaker.  Use the pepper shaker. • Be familiar with lower sodium foods. • Try adding fresh lemon to fish and vegetables.  Foods in their “natural” setting are very tasty.  So, give your heart, your pressure and most of all your general health a treat by going easy on the salt shaker.  Hope you are enjoying the beautiful leaves of Au-tumn and hope to see you at the walk on Oct. 30th.  S. Rose, SSND, RN  
Bishop Wurm Assembly Ladies Auxiliary #2012 is having our 3rd Annual Trivia night on Saturday, No-vember 6, at St. Rose Philippine Duchesne KC Hall at 50 Rue St. Francois.  Doors open at 6, Game be-gins at 7.  Table limit of 8 people per table, cost $120 per table.  For tickets call Chris Herbert at 837-5526. Eucharistic Ministers are needed for the 7:00pm Mass on November 1st, All Saints Day.  This is not a Holy Day of Obligation. 
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October is the month to promote Pro-Life and  Domestic Violence Awareness: Women who are pregnant are no less likely to suffer abuse.  You can protect the born and unborn by protecting the mothers who are victims of domestic violence.  For information visit womansplacestl.org or call 314-645-4848. The mission of Woman’s Place is to help women break the cycle of violence and facilitate their  transition toward safety, personal power and dignity.  PLEASE SUPPORT OUR FREE SERVICES BY  DONATING YOUR DISCARDED CELL PHONES.  E-mail Sheila Treptow at  streptow@womansplacestl.org. 
Bellefontaine Halloween Party Dinner   Don’t let the Kids have all the fun!   Our party includes a festive, mouth-watering dinner and tons of fun!  As usual, beer, wine, and soda will be available for purchase.  Costumes are encouraged.  Join us at the Bellefontaine Recreation Center on Tuesday, October 26, from 4:30 to 7:30 PM.  Cost is $10 and tickets are on sale at the Rec Center now.  A limited number of tickets are available while they last.  For more info, contact the Rec Center at 867-0700.  Please turn in your Box Tops by Thursday,  October 28th.  Grace needs to prepare them for shipping and they need to be mailed by the end of the month.  Thank you for all your support!!! 

WHITE HOUSE Women’s Retreats—Fall 2010 DATE      TIME     DIRECTOR  Nov. 15-18     Begins at 11:30am   Fr. Dick Hadel, S.J. Nov. 18-21     Begins at 5:00pm   Fr. Bob Costello S.J.  If you have not had an opportunity to attend a women’s retreat this year, picture yourself enjoying three days on acres of brilliantly colored trees, exploring nature trails and open meadows on the bluffs overlooking the  Mississippi River.  Close your eyes and listen to tugboats churning along the river and trains traveling along the banks below the bluffs.  Watch the harvest moon rising over the river.  Add a quiet reflective time where you can spend time in prayer drawing closer to our Lord.  Please invite a friend or bring an ACTS or CHIRP reunion group to share the unique experience of a White House Retreat.  Please contact Cyndi Barton at 314-416-6400 ext 230 for details. PRO-LIFE ELECTION EVE MASS  You are invited to join in an evening of prayer for THE GREAT NEEDS OF OUR TIME, THE RIGHT TO IFE FOR THE UNBORN AND THE  ELDERLY, AND FOR SAFEGUARDING  EMBRYONIC HUMAN LIFE, on the eve of the election, November 1, 2010, at St. Gabriel Church, Tamm and Nottingham.  Bishop Robert J. Hermann will be the principal celebrant and speaker at the 7:30pm Mass.  Rosary will be recited at 7:00pm. A special Image of Our Lady of Guadalupe will be at the Mass.  It has been blessed and touched to the original tilma at the Shrine in Mexico City, and also received a Papal Blessing from Pope John Paul II in Robe.  You are invited to touch the image before or after Mass. 
The St, Ferdinand Ladies Sodality will hold its  Annual Quilt Bingo on Sunday, November 7th at 1:00pm in the school gym (non-smoking), 1735 Charbonier Road in Florissant.  Doors open at 11:00am.  Lunch  and refreshments will be  available.  We hope to see you there. 
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 Holy Name of Jesus is teaming up with the American Cancer Society in          MAKING STRIDES TOWARD AMAKING STRIDES TOWARD AMAKING STRIDES TOWARD AMAKING STRIDES TOWARD AMAKING STRIDES TOWARD AMAKING STRIDES TOWARD AMAKING STRIDES TOWARD AMAKING STRIDES TOWARD A         WORLD WITH MORE BIRTHDAYS WORLD WITH MORE BIRTHDAYS WORLD WITH MORE BIRTHDAYS WORLD WITH MORE BIRTHDAYS WORLD WITH MORE BIRTHDAYS WORLD WITH MORE BIRTHDAYS WORLD WITH MORE BIRTHDAYS WORLD WITH MORE BIRTHDAYS!!!!!!!!                Join our team and walk  against breast cancer!         Saturday, October 30, 2010Saturday, October 30, 2010Saturday, October 30, 2010Saturday, October 30, 2010    Forest Park Forest Park Forest Park Forest Park     Upper Muny Parking LotUpper Muny Parking LotUpper Muny Parking LotUpper Muny Parking Lot    5K/3.1 Mile Walk5K/3.1 Mile Walk5K/3.1 Mile Walk5K/3.1 Mile Walk    Registration 8:00 AMRegistration 8:00 AMRegistration 8:00 AMRegistration 8:00 AM    Walk Begins 9:00 AMWalk Begins 9:00 AMWalk Begins 9:00 AMWalk Begins 9:00 AM            If you would like to join  our team, call Sr. Rose or Buffy at the parish office. 867-2310 

        Holy Name of Jesus Ladies Guild     Meeting will be on Monday, Nov. 8th at 7pm in the community center.  Dues of $7 are due. Tickets for the “Christmas Party” on Dec 13th are available.  It will be open   seating.  Come and enjoy some entertainment   and refreshments with your FRIENDS.               Hope to see you there. First Friday Masses for North County Homeschoolers! Home school families are invited to the Old St.  Ferdinand Shrine in Florissant for a monthly  Novena Mass on First Fridays through May.   November 5th will be our next Mass for this  Novena.  Confessions at 11am, Holy Mass at 11:30am followed by a fellowship and lunch.  Bring your own brown bag lunch for fellowship in the Old School Building.  Contact Tammi Hall at 972-0635 for questions. Calling All Trivia Buffs! Bishop DuBourg High School will host a Trivia Night on Saturday, November 13th at the school, which is  located at 5850 Eichelberger Ave. in St. Louis Hills.  Doors open at 7pm with the contest beginning at 7:30pm. Tickets are $20 per person—which includes beer, soda and snacks—with a maximum of ten people per table.  Reservations are suggested and can be made by calling Claudia at 698-9042 or Mary at 647-6803. Don’t Cry Because it’s Over.  Smile Because it Happened.—Dr. Suess  New Hope Building Bridges:  A Bereavement program for children. This is a six week program on grief designed for children from the ages of five to ten years old.  The focus is on healthy grieving and building a bridge between loss and hopes in the future.  The cost of the class is $25 per child (we do have financial aid available if needed)  The class schedule is as follows: Place:  St. Ferdinand Catholic Church 1765 Charbonnier Road, Duchesne Center Hall Times: November 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th and December 6th and 13th We will meet from 6-8pm Please RSVP to Michelle Ritter RN at 314-895-1100 ext 228 
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time “for whoever exalts himself will be humbled, and the one who humbles himself will be exalted.”  LUKE 18:14  Do we exalt ourselves? We do if we think that we get credit for any of the good things in our lives.  As stewards it is important that we remember that every good thing on this earth is a gift from God.  We should be humbled by God’s abundant generosity.  Our hearts should be filled with gratitude. 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  
    Gregg Murphy, Charlotte Bourke, Mary Hogan, Sharon, Adam, John Hogan, Bill Rademacher, Mary Rademacher, Larry Niemann, Father Keith Sorge, Sr. Pat Mueller      Virginia Bonnell, Jennie Clay 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $6,358.23 Loose Offerings $97.53 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support  $6,455.76 St. Vincent de Paul Society $1,011.00 

Fundraiser for Our Lady’s Inn – Girls’ Night Out for Shopping  Friday, November 12th, 6-9pm at the Clubhouse at Monticello, 2 Dunmore Circle, O’Fallon, Mo. 63368.  Free Admission!  Just bring $10 w2orth of paper products or bring a donation of $10.  Fun appetizers! Silent Auction! Vendors! RSVP to Betsy at 636-398-5375.  To benefit Our Lady’s Inn Emergency Shelters/Maternity Homes for Pregnant Women and Their Children. REMINDER—5th Sunday St. Patrick’s Center Casserole Chefs Next Sunday, October 31, is a 5th Sunday St.  Patrick’s Center Casserole Day.  Please bring your frozen chicken casserole to the North entrance of the HNJ Community Center (our usual location) between 7:30-8:30am.  If you have any questions or can’t make the drop off time and need to make special  arrangements, please call Judy LaBarbera at 869-9536 or Pat Stolte at 869-8147.  Thanks in advance for helping to feed the homeless! 

October 24 through October 31, 2010  Sunday: Sir 35:12-14,16-18  Ps 34:2-3,17-19,23  2  Tm 4:6-8,16-18  Lk 18:9-14  Monday: Eph 4:32-5:8  Ps 1:1-4,6  Lk 13:10-17  Tuesday: Eph 5:21-33  Ps 128:1-5  Lk 13:18-21  Wednesday: Eph 6:1-9  Ps 145:10-14  Lk 13:22-30  Thursday: Eph 2:19-22  Ps 19:2-5  Lk 6:12-16  Friday: Phil 1:1-11  Ps 111:1-6  Lk 14:1-6  Saturday: Phil 1:18b-26  Ps 42:2-3,5cdef  Lk 14:1,7- 11  Sunday: Wis 11:22-12:2  Ps 145:1-2,8-11,13-14  2  Thes 1:11-2:2  Lk 19:1-10 Thank You  to all who returned the frozen  containers of soup, stew or chili last weekend!  We collected over 50 containers.  Thanks for a great job well done!!!! 
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Please pray for the repose of the soul of all who have died this week. May their soul and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen. Treat yourself to some well earned peace and quiet while you rekindle your spiritual side.  Join other men from your parish community on a weekend  retreat at King’s House in Belleville, IL .Just 15 minutes by freeway from St. Louis.  Join us on  November 5-6-7.  Contact your parish captain, Tony Rehagen, for futher information or to register, 868-5899. 

“FALL SOIREE” NOV. 6TH—7:PM—A wonderful opportunity for a fun, adult, Catholic and multi-racial experience.  Entertainment that night will include music by “Miz Renee Smith & Band.” Sponsored by  Visitation/St. Ann Parish and held at Cardinal Ritter Prep High School in “the Commons” at 701 N. Spring (just north of St. Louis University).  Doors are opened at 6:30pm. Tickets $25. Program Ads are still available until October 31.  Call 535-8804 or 775-8811. 

  All Souls’ Remembrance  WANTED: PHOTOGRAPHS OF FAMILY AND FRIENDS WHO HAVE DIED  The month of November has traditionally been a time when the Church celebrated the Communion of Saints, prays for those who have died, and prepares to welcome the one St. Francis called “Sister Death”. In keeping with this tradition, we will be creating a devotional area, which will honor loved ones who have died. We are asking families who have lost a loved one to share with us a photograph (in a frame if possible) of that person. In order to design the  devotional space, we ask that all photographs be turned into the Parish Office or brought to the  sacristy in the church by October 29. Holy Name of Jesus September  2010   July-Sept 2010 Actuals July-Sept  2010 Budget $ Difference % of Budget      Income     Sunday Offerings and Gifts 100,256.15 109,975.00 -9,718.85 91.16% Restricted Gift 640.00    Program Fees 12,999.14 2,337.50 10,661.64 556.11% Interest earned on Savings 48,474.98 24,000.00 24,474.98 201.98% Grants 3,000.00 1,000.00 2,000.00 300.0% Other Revenues 5,176.41 824.97 4,351.44 627.47% Total Income 170,546.68 138,137.47 32,409.21 123.46% Expense     Salaries, benefits and taxes 94,236.91 88,495.96 5,740.95 106.49% Supplies 15,096.34 17,833.68 -2,737.34 84.65% Fees and Services 13,572.55 16,983.32 -3,410.77 79.92% Utilities and Building Maint 28,382.89 31,068.75 -2,685.86 91.36% Subsidy to CLN 62,000.01 62,000.01 0.00 100.0% Subsidy to Special Education  6,928.00 3,000.00 3,928.00 230.93% Assessment to Archdiocese 43,306.73 42,893.97   Total Expense 263,523.43 262,275.69 1,247.74 100.48%  -92,976.75 -124,138.22 31,161.47 74.9% Net Income -92,976.75 -124,138.22 31,161.47 74.9% 




